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August 30. 2024 

Honorable Mayor Dr. Victor Trevino 
City of laredo 
I I IO Houston Street 
Laredo, Texas 78041 

Dear Honorable Mayor and City Council Members: 

On behalf of the Laredo Suicide Prevention Committee, we would like to thank you for 
appointing us to serve on this committee. It is our privilege to continue to collaborate with 
community members, agencies and families to prevent suicides and create awareness about 
services available for people in crisis. 

Since January 2024, we have met multiple times to discuss and generate ideas for suicide 
prevention projects in our community. Suicide prevention messages are being displayed in 
various media fonnats throughout our city. The year-to-date deliverables include bus wraps, 
digital banners, t-shirts, buttons, suicide awareness and prevention presentations, ·'988 You 
Are Not Alone'' infonnation tables at community health fairs and local school district events. 
Through the efforts and support of the City of Laredo Public Health staff, there were several 
"knock and talks'· and messages at Teco ·s Games 988 Nights. The highlight of this year thus 
far has been the community-wide '·988 You Are Not Alone" gathering that was held at Jovita 
Idar Park on May I. 2024. At this gathering, community agencies were recognized for their 
efforts to create suicide prevention awareness. The gathering was also a distribution site for 
the school districts to receive "988 You Are Not Alone'· banners to be displayed at all 
middle and high school campuses. The event also enabled various community members to 
record PSAs while in attendance. The media outlets continue to support our efforts and they 
are always ready and present to cover all projects. 

We are happy to report that the committee and community members are currently planning a 
series of events to continue to bring awareness during the entire month of September -­
National Suicide Prevention month. 

Again. we thank you for your leadership on this initiative. We also acknowledge the support 
provided by the City of Laredo Public Health Director Dr. Richard Chamberlain and his team 
for all they do in our community to preserve public health. 
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